  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 19th March 2019
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Blackburn, Hoodless, Buttery, Bristow, Hirst and Ellin
Public present: Ward Cllr Caroline Fox, ERYC Rob Mansell and ERYC Chris Jennings
1887               Apologies for absence


            Cllr Hart
1888
Declarations of interest

None declared.
1889
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 19th February 2019
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1890

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Hoodless performed the weekly inspections for the last month and found nothing to report upon. The book has now gone to Cllr Hirst. to perform the weekly inspections for the next month.
Bus shelter-The clerk has confirmed she has obtained 3 quotations for a new bus shelter and has now completed and submitted the grant application form for £4000 to ERYC. A decision will now need to be made when ERYC windfarm panel next meet which will most likely be summer 2019.
Community Plan- TRPC Cllr Amanda Scrimgoeur confirmed she was unable to attend the meeting due to holiday commitments but after discussing with the TRPC Chairman it was decided that TRPC would go ahead alone with applying for grant funding from ERYC for a community plan due to time constraints and the need for the forms to be submitted.
Community speed watch-the clerk reported no updates on this matter as a police coordinator needs to be recruited before the speed gun training process can commence.
Community Field-ERYC officers Rob Mansell and Chris Jennings attended the meeting and discussed with the parish council the reasons for serving notice to be released from the joint field agreement and the reasons for wanting a security fence across the field. After much discussion it was resolved that a locked gated fence across the far end of the toddler play area ,thus cordoning off the majority of the field during school hours ,was an acceptable solution with a promise that this gated area would be unlocked by school staff as soon as the school finishes each night to allow the community full use of the full field after school hours and always during school holidays. ERYC will now discuss this proposal with the school headmistress and if approval is given plans will be drawn up for each party to agree to before any work is started.
Reedness Road-the clerk confirmed writing to ERYC Paul Robinson requesting a full investigation into the disrepair of the road but to date has not had a reply despite chasing the matter up several times. It was resolved that the clerk will contact ERYC parish liaison officer Jim McGivern to assist further and re direct the complaint to a different ERYC source.
Council elections-the clerk has reminded the parish councillors that the completed nomination forms need returning to ERYC Beverley before 3rd April 2019.
Village entrance concerns-Cllr Hoodless has previously alerted the council to concerns he has about dangerous parking along the village entrance and bends (Goole side) near to where the road traffic island and bollards used to be on Low Street. The clerk has now contacted ERYC to alert them to these concerns and has received a response requesting photographic evidence of the problem. Cllr Hoodless has now provided photos and the clerk will forward these to ERYC for further investigation and a solution.

1891
 
Planning applications- 
Planning application for change of use & partial demolition of building to create 4 dwellings and associated works on development land on Church Lane for Mrs E.Rippongill ref 19/00521/PLF-SPC resolved to approve this application with conditions attached.
Planning application for retrospective internal works to add living accommodation and external alterations and associated works to 87 High Street for Mr N.Auchterlounie ref 19/00216/PLB-SPC resolved to object to this application with reasons provided.
Planning application for change of use of land and buildings to a recycling facility for 4R Recycling Ltd-additional ecological & highway information ref 18/03711/CM-SPC resolved to object to this application with reasons provided.
1892

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
K.M.R.-a letter received at last month’s meeting requesting financial support for legal costs and advice to oppose the 4R planning application was discussed at length at the meeting with a decision made to decline this request with reasons given.

Councillor resignation-the resignation of Cllr Richardson was given to the parish council by the clerk who has taken advice from ERYC and established that due to the close proximity of the May elections there is no requirement to fill the vacant position.

ERYC village taskforce-the two year visit by ERYC officers to walk the village and locate areas requiring cosmetic work will be on 14th May 2019. Cllrs Hirst and Blackburn are happy to attend on the day to assist in this visit and point out any areas of concern.
Recording of meetings-the clerk has provided an update to the standing orders and an addition to the agenda in order to adhere to the provision of any member of the public recording/filming at parish council meetings in the future. These amendments were fully approved at the meeting and will be amended and included for future meetings along with a brief introduction speech to be made by the chairman prior to the commencement of a parish council meeting which will in future explain procedure on this subject.
Came & Co-the clerk advised that the renewal premium for the John Deere mower had arrived with only a small price increase and as such the councillors resolved to accept this price and renew the insurance policy.
1893

Ward councillor’s report.
Ward Cllr Fox informed the parish council that through her civic duties she has helped raise £13000 for charity and also explained her role on the ERYC planning panel and how decisions are made.
1894           
Financial matters 


It was noted that the HMRC VAT reclaim of £566.56 has been made.
The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101889 S.Belton March wages.
Cq no 101890 Came & Co £115.51

Cq no 101891M.Brannon £240.00

Cq no 101892 G.Sykes £240.00

Cq no 101893 S.Belton half yearly expenses £235.14

Cq no 101894 Key Korner £26.20

1895

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 16th April 2019 at 7.00pm.
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